Statement by the SCCA Board

The Board would like to update the members of the county U180 team on its actions in respect of the last county match of the 2015/2016 season. 

As is well known, the match controller's decision on Board 16 was in Surrey’s favour, but this was overturned and Lancashire won on appeal.  Following that ruling, there was nothing the SCCA could do as regards the result of the match, since that was the end of the process set out in the current rules of the competition.

However, the SCCA Board recognised the unsatisfactory nature of the ECF process, and has therefore undertaken a review of the processes involved in ECF disputes and appeals, drafted suggested changes, and submitted them to the ECF.  This submission was made on September 9th; the Board awaits feedback and will advise you of the outcome. 

The Board is aware that there has been some discussion of the issue on the English Chess Forum. However it does not believe that it would be helpful to join any debates or to respond using that platform.

The Board has received some feedback from individual players who feel that it did not properly support the U180 team and that this has somehow slighted the players or the captain. Please be assured that no disrespect was intended; the SCCA is bound by the rules of the competition and the process that involves.  The Board is instead attempting to get the ECF to implement improvements to its procedures for future competitions, for the benefit of all county match participants.


